
March 26, 2025 

 

To whom it may concern, 

My name is Jorge Frazier, and I currently work as a Senior Systems Security Analyst at Navy Cyber 

Defense Operations Command in Suffolk, Virginia. It has been my absolute pleasure to work alongside 

Mr. Kevin Maxey for the past three years. 

Kevin is a reliable, disciplined, and motivated leader. During our time working together, we have 

collaborated on several high-level infrastructure projects and server upgrades. His expertise and 

problem-solving skill have been instrumental in the success of these initiatives. For example, Kevin 

played a pivotal role in reducing downtime during a critical server upgrade project, ensuring continuity 

for our operations. 

Beyond his technical skills, Kevin embodies the Navy’s core values of integrity, trust, innovation, 

teamwork and resilience. His leadership, dedication, and ability to inspire others have made a lasting 

impact on both our team and the Information Technology Information Services department here at Navy 

Cyber Defense Operations Command. 

I have no doubt that Kevin will excel in any endeavor he pursues, bringing unparalleled expertise and 

dedication to his future teams. I wholeheartedly and without reservation recommend Mr. Maxey. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jorge A. Frazier, CISM 
Sr. Systems Security Analyst 
Navy Cyber Defense Operations Command 
Information Technology Information Services 
112 Lake View Parkway 
Suite 100 / N612 / ITIS 
Suffolk, VA 23435 – 3628 
Email:  Jorge.A.Frazier.civ@us.navy.mil 
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